
Business and Corporate Law Governing Council 

Meeting Minutes – 2/14/2017 meeting 

1. Welcome:  Council members present: Ben Layman, Matt Christensen, David Jensen, 
Wendy Couture, Ricky Bower, Louis Spiker, Claire Rosston 
  

2. Approval of Meeting Minutes – December, 2017 meeting.  After Motion and second, 
minutes were approved. 
 

3. Update from Ben Layman: at January 2018 meeting, Governing Council voted to 
approved $1500 donation to Access to Justice and $1500 donation to Love the Law, to 
address overage in funds from 2017. 
 

4. Financial Update – Matt Christensen reported on current finances of the section 
 

5. Annual CLE update – Ricky Bower provided an update on the annual CLE, reiterating the 
date (May 11) 
 

6. Other Business: 
 

a. Wendy Couture reported on the University of Idaho School of Law’s use of the 
scholarship funds – will be used to fund a writing competition among students. 

b. Ben Layman reported on social activities the Section hopes to sponsor during the 
summer months. 

 
7. CLE – Louis Spiker moderated a discussion on Security Breach responses. 

 
8. Adjournment – there being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 

approximately 1:00 pm. 
 

 

Matt Christensen 

Secretary/Treasurer, Business & Corporate Law Section 


